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MINUTES OF THE SERVICE-LEARNING SUBCOMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate




Ext. 2743

December 7, 2012

Present:
Lizhu Davis, Martin Shapiro, Chris Fiorentino, Maggie Simms, Song Vang, Bryan Berrett, Jim Schmidtke, Vivien Luo, and Ben Boone.

Bryan Berrett, interim-chair, called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m.

The agenda for the meeting was approved.

The minutes from the November 9, 2012 meeting were reviewed and approved.

The Culinology 50S proposal was discussed.  Based on recommendations from the working group, Chris will discuss necessary changes with the instructor.  The revised syllabus and other materials will be forwarded to the working group (Hays, Davis, Jendian, Nef and Vang) for review and final recommendations to the full committee.

AGBS 170S was approved for S Designation.

Nursing 141LS was discussed.  Ben Boone and Chris Fiorentino will meet with the instructor to discuss the need for revising the syllabi for both the lab and non-lab courses, and that it should be the lecture course, Nursing 141, which should be proposed for S designation.

5-year cyclic review of the following courses was discussed.  Chris has received materials for LEE 172 ECE-S and will forward them to the working group of Hart, Schmidtke, Shapiro and Boone for review.  Chris has contacted the Sociology Department requesting materials for Soc 1S and 130WS.  As soon as they are submitted, Chris will forward to the working group of Fiorentino, Berrett and Luo for review.

The tentative timeline for review of these courses is as follows:
January 31 – Working groups submit findings/recommendations to entire committee for consideration during the February meeting.

February 2013 – Committee sends any recommended changes to department, with a submission deadline of March 4, 2013.

March 2013 – Final Consideration/vote on recertification by SL Subcommittee.

Maggie Simms participation on the committee will conclude this semester.  The committee thanked Maggie for her outstanding service.  Chris will contact Steve Hart and Matt Jendian for suggestions on a student replacement.  If needed, Chris will contact other sources, including the Nora Chapman in the Smittcamp Honors College for recommendations.

Chris presented a brief overview and materials on the Civic Urban Education Minor.  Steve Hart will discuss this program in more detail at an upcoming meeting.

Tentative meeting dates for the Spring 2013 semester were discussed and subsequently suggested for the following dates:

Friday, February 1st, 1-2pm

Friday, March 8th, 1-2pm

Friday, April 12th, 1-2pm

Friday, May 3rd, 1-2pm

Minutes respectfully submitted by Chris Fiorentino, December 7, 2012.
